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The Pastor’s Heart 
By Gordon Smith 

 
This summer, throughout the nation, there will be a 

common phrase echoed in countless cars as people travel 
to their various destinations: “How much longer?  Are we 
there yet?”  I have had road trips in which that phrase has 
been said before we even get out of town.  The 
expectations are so high that is repeated over and over 
again, “How much longer?  Are we there yet?”   
 

            In Acts 1:1-11 the disciples are wondering if they 
have finally arrived at the long anticipated destination: 
“Jesus, is it time to restore the kingdom of Israel?  How 
much longer?”  Most of us are like little children on a 
summer vacation so eager for the destination that we do 
not appreciate the journey.  We spend so much energy 
trying to figure out when the end is coming, straining our 
necks trying to figure out the next chapter of life beyond 
the clouds.  The real question is, “What are we called to do 
while we wait for the Lord’s return?”  
 

             The messengers ask the disciples, “Why are you 
looking up?”  It’s as if they are saying, “You are asking all 
the wrong questions.  What you really should be asking is, 
‘What can I do?  How can I cooperate with God?’  The 
kingdom of God is not something way off at a destination 
in which we are straining our necks to get a glimpse 
beyond the clouds, but it is something to be commenced 

in the present moment.   

Church Events 

¶ June 4th 
 

Farewell Luncheon for 
Pastor Isaac 
 

¶ June 15-17th 
 

District Assembly 
 

¶ June 18th 
 

Father’s Day 
 

¶ June 21-30th  
 

General Assembly 
 
 

       
 

#ÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÏÎ ÐÁÇÅ φȣ 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

#ÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÐÁÇÅ υȣ 
 

Jesus says in Luke 17:21, “the kingdom of 
God is within you.”  That is, when the Holy 
Spirit comes upon us we are told that we 
will receive “power” to be God’s agents of 
bringing “on earth as it is in heaven” to 
those around us, while we wait for Jesus 
to return.   
 

            How shall you be a cooperative 
agent of God’s love in the world?  You are 
given “power” through the Holy Spirit to 
do be an agent of good, for the kingdom of 
God is within you for those who call Jesus 
Lord!    

As a father has compassion on his children, 

    so the Lord has compassion on those who fear him 

 SAVE THE DATE 
  

Sports Camp VBS! 

August 8th – 10th  

5:45pm – 8:00pm 
 

La Junta First Church of the Nazarene 
 

**The first 120 kids to register will 
receive free backpacks with school 

supplies** 
 

For more info, please contact 
Pastor Gordon or Denise Balicki 

 

. 

Baby Day ~ May 7th 

We celebrated all of our precious babies on Sunday, May 7th! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

                       

*Not all of 
our sweet 
babies are 
pictured! 



 

District Assembly 
District Assembly is June 15th-17th.  We 
elected delegates to represent our church 
but want to remind you that anyone that 
wants to attend may do so. For more 
information, please contact Pastor 
Gordon.   
 
 
  

General Assembly 
~June 21-30 in Indianapolis, IN~ 

  

Every four years, more than 20,000  
Nazarenes from around the world gather 
for General Assembly and Conventions. 
This global family reunion includes times 
of worship, service, fellowship, training, 
and making important decisions that will 
affect future generations of Nazarenes. 
Elected delegates are evenly distributed 
between clergy and lay persons.   While 
voting is restricted to only those officially 
elected delegates, participation in the 
events of the General Assembly and 
Conventions is open to the general public.  
The 2017 General Assembly is the 29th in 
the denomination's history. 
  

  

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Women’s  
Sunday School Class 

 
Holly Lewis will be starting up a women's 
class on June 11th in Room 105. Join a 
community of believers as we encourage 
one another to grow in our faith.  
 

Pedal to Plant 
Pedal to Plant kicked off on May 29 from 
Astoria, OR to begin a 4,200 bicycle tour that 
will last 12 weeks, raising awareness, 
friends, and funds for Extreme Nazarene. 
Their goal is to raise funds to plant 6 
churches around the globe in 2018.  They 
will be coming through La Junta on July 5th 
and they will be staying at our church 
overnight. If you would be willing to help 
provide a meal for them that evening, please 
contact Pastor Gordon. 
 

Summer  
Saturday Evening Service 

There will be no Saturday Evening service 
June 24th, July 2nd, and July 8th. Saturday 
Services will reconvene on July 15th at the 
usual 6:00pm. 
  

 

2017 Graduates  
 

We honored our high school graduates on May 21 st Ȣ  7Å ×ÉÓÈ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÏÎ 
these kids as they move on in their journeys .  

Levi, Kiara, Damienne, Trinity, Stephen, Pastor Gordon and Pastor Isaac. 
Not pictured: Kylie & Tobias  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth Group 
News 

 

Every Sunday evening, there is youth 
group at 6pm at the church.  Come and 
join us for a devotion, snacks, and games.  
We would love to have all our church kids 
there!  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Dear La Junta Church family, 
 

It has been a great two years here in the 
valley.  I have made some unforgettable 
memories and developed some 
unbreakable friendships.  As you all know, 
I didn’t have any family here with me 
during my time with you.  You were my 
family.  That is something I will never 
forget.  Thank you for taking me in, for 
putting up with me and for loving me.  You 
will always be special to me.  As life goes 
on, I will always remember my time here in 
La Junta as a special time and a special 
place.  I love you all.  You were my family 
for two years and you will always be my 
family.  Please stay in touch and I look 
forward to seeing you again whether it be 
in this life or the next.  God bless you! 
 

For the Kingdom! 
 

Isaac 

 
 
 

La Junta First Church 
Of The Nazarene 

1111 W. 10th Street 
La Junta, CO  81050 

719/384-4723 
lajuntanazarene@lajuntanazarene.org 

www.lajuntanazarene.org 
 

 
 

H. Gordon Smith III, Senior Pastor 
pastorgordonsmith@gmail.com  

719/469-0569 
 

Isaac Gilmore, Associate Pastor 
pastorisaacgilmore@gmail.com 

 

Gary Addington, Minister of Visitation 
gbaddington@hotmail.com 

719/469-0503 
 
 

Church Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday  

9:00am-2:00pm 

 

Happy Birthday  

June 2016  

1  Keo Fisher      17   Regina Estrada  

2  Norman Fleischaker            Kimberly Gallegos  

Mikaela Ayala     20    Donna Berg  

 5  Jeremiah Stoker                   Ethan Schmucker  

 8  Elizabeth Stoker    23  Isaac Gilmore  

 9  Gordon Smith                     Timothy Hare  

12  Pam Malden     28  Clay Havens   

13  Alexis Hext     29   Lee Schmucker  

 Veryl Fagan     30  Madison Vigil  
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